Tomahawk & District Sports Agra Society
January 10, 2017
In attendance: Wilson Bell Michelle Woodruff Angela Duggan Kam Kelly Chris Goerz Kathy Strocher Wilf Goerz Joyce Goerz Jean Bolen Amber Hill Maria Androschuk Barb Gruber Christa Nicholson Shelly Ryberg Cindy Iverson June Leach Louise Allchurch Ashley Kendall Kara Andre Val Goertz Chantel Goerz Wilma Bell Judy Shepel Donna Lemke Julie Dawn Lemke Shawna McGinn Cindy Davies

Meeting called to order:  Kara called the meeting to order at 7:29pm
Reading of the minutes: Kara sent out the minutes beforehand.
Errors & Omissions: Eric gave the 4H update, not Blake. Spelling should be Mike Schoenthal.
Motion to accept minutes as read: Wilf Goerz 2nd by: Maria Androschuk
New Memberships: June Leach Louise Allchurch Amber Hill Kam Kelly Jean Bolen Kathy Strocher Angela Duggan Kara Andre Maria Androschuk Val Goertz Chris Goerz Judy Shepel Donna Lemke Julie Dawn Lemke Shelly Ryberg Christa Nicholson Ashley Kendall Shawn McGinn Wilma Bell Michelle Woodruff Cindy Iverson Tamara Weiss
Additions to Agenda:
1. AAAS Convention Judging Entries
2. Coffee Pot (Donna)
3.  Contract WW Gear (Donna)
4. Girls Club (Donna)


5. Yoga (Chris)

6. Archery Tournament (Christa) 

7. Archery Practice (Christa)

8.Theatre Residency (Christa) 9. Cindy Davies

10. Furnace (Wilf)

Motion to accept additions to agenda: Maria Androschuk 2nd by: Chris Goerz 

New Business:

1. Cindy Davies – She would like any advertisements we have sent to her, so she can get them on the Parkland County website. Went over lots of grant opportunities. Presidents Forum is Monday, April 3 at Magnolia Hall. Tomahawk is eligible for another beautification grant. 

2. AAAS Convention Judging Entries (Kara) – At the AAAS Convention Kara is going to enter Canada Day posters, our newsletter, our website, and the Fair book to be judged and you can win money.

3. Coffee Pot (Donna) – Someone ran coffee instead of water through the coffee machine, and it is now making odd noises. Donna gave it a good clean. Please make sure to unplug the coffee pot after you are finished using it.

4. Contract WW Gear (Donna) – We need to get a new squeegee for the bottom of the scrubber. Val gave Donna the contract with WW Gear to fill out, so we can get a new one ordered.

5. Girls Club (Donna) – Due to low registration, there is no longer Girls Club in Tomahawk. They will be cleaning out the closest in the new coming months.

6. Yoga (Chris) – The Tomahawk Library would like to use the hall for Yoga. It would start January 17, and run for 9 weeks, from 6:00PM to 7:30PM. Wilma Bell makes the motion that the Library will pay $25 for each Tuesday they use the hall, Kathy Strocher seconds, all in favour. Carried. 

7. Archery Tournament (Christa) – They have no sponsorship this year. The tournament is January 24 – 26, 2017. Amber Hill makes the motion to charge the Friends of Tomahawk School $150.00 to rent the hall for the 3 days, Maria Androschuk seconds, all in favour. Carried.

8. Archery Practice (Christa) – The Tomahawk School Archery Club would like to use the ice rink next Wednesday (January 18) & Thursday (January 19) from 3:15PM – 4:00PM to practice. Christa is confirming with Stan from Bobenders that they are okay to use their stuff. Louise Allchurch makes the motion to donate the ice rink to the Archery club, June Leach seconded, all in favour. Carried. Donna Lemke will clean the hall after the practices free of charge. 
9. Theatre Residency (Christa) – Friday, January 20 the kids are doing a show for Canadas 150. The kids are getting people who have been in the Tomahawk Area to tell stories about what things were like many years ago. Show times are 1:00PM & 6:30PM. They are asking everyone to please bring a food bank donation. 
10. Kids Retreat 2017 (Amber) – Brighter Futures out of Drayton Valley is applying for a grant to be able to do 2 separate days camps in Tomahawk in July. It would be free for kids, and they would pay to use the hall. Once they know if they are approved or not approved they will let Amber know. If this doesn’t happen, Amber will probably do the Kids Retreat again as it was such a success last year.
11. White Board (Wilma) – Wilma has found an erasable white sandwich board that we could put events on and put out near the road for $100.00. Louise Allchurch makes the motion we purchase the board, Chris Goerz seconds, all in favour. Carried.
12. Mother’s Day Craft Day (Wilma) – Saturday, May 13 we will be putting on a craft day. Cost will be $70.00, and you will get to do 4 projects. Tickets can be purchased through Wilma when they are available. 

13. Events Committee (Chantel) – Brought up the idea of having an events committee to think and plan different kind of events we can host at the hall. Judy Shepel, Amber Hill, Kathy Strocher, Wilma Bell, Angela Duggan, Shawn McGinn, Christy Goerz, Kara Andre, Chris Goerz and Chantel Goerz agreed to be on the committee. Will have our first meeting January 18 at 6:30PM at the Agra.

14. Hall Sign (Kara) – Will put our website on the board instead of Kathy and Val’s phone numbers. Looking at getting business cards make. Donna will look into getting Bingo a different sign to hang on the outside of the hall.

15. Furnace (Wilf) – One of the furnaces is not working. Someone will be out to look at it this week. 

Old Business:

1. 4H Update (Wilson) – On December 7, 2016 the club presented awards for the 2015/2016 year to the members. Bryden Dahm was the recipient of the Reserve Grand Champion award that was sponsored by the Agra. The sponsorship provided Bryden with a Litman Stethoscope. Wilson received most outstanding 1st year member, 2nd place junior grooming, 1st place junior steer record book and 1st place junior presentation. January 8 the club had a meeting and did a communications workshop. January 14 a group of members from the club will be traveling to Barrhead to attend a seminar called What’s your Beef, where they will learn around animal health, welfare, nutrition and safety. On January 28 the club will be doing their Club Communications at Tomahawk School starting at 10:00AM. Members will present speeches, illustrated talks and demonstrations. First place members move onto District Communications which are February 18. 

2. Bingo (Donna) – Thankful for all the volunteers. Always looking to see new faces. Concession prices have been raised. Easter Family Bingo will be April 1, 2017. Bingo Account $5498.76, Nevada Account $9072.95

3. Jamboree (Jean) – Sold 75 tickets. Made a profit of $606.90. 50/50 was $157.50. Next jamboree will be January 20, 2017.

4. Hall Bookings (Val/Kathy) - Very busy. 
5. Tomahawk Rural Crime Watch Update (June) - Not a lot to report. Lots of suspicious vehicles. AGM is in March. Last general meeting only had 3 people attend. 
6. Gravel (Wilf) – Tabled till spring. 
7. Wifi (Chantel) – Barb Scully is going to be sending out the internet company to look at the hall to get her a price, and to see how many areas they will be able to get the Wi-Fi to. 
8. Ball Diamonds (Leigh-Ann) - Ashley & Shawna will be doing the June & August Slo Pitch Tournament concessions. 
9. Canada Day 2017 (Kara) - Ashley/Shawna will be doing the concession for Canada Day. Kara will be sending sponsor letters out this week. Kara has booked a balloon guy, caricature Artist, Face Painter, Bouncy Fun, Jamboree band and 4 children’s shows.  
10. Shipping Container (Wilf) – The shipping container is here.  
11. Tomahawk School Wishing Tree (Amber/Kathy) – Agra spent $368.10 and filled 23 Wishing Tree tags. Tomahawk School Staff & Families send out a huge thank you. The School was able to deliver 149 gifts! 
Correspondence: Christmas Cards (Tomahawk School sent a thank you card for Wishing Tree donations, and tables/chairs). Insurance Certificate. 

Treasurers' Report: 

Val Goertz made the motion to accept the treasurer’s report as read and pay all outstanding bills, Donna Lemke seconds, all in favour, Carried.
Adjournment: Kara adjourned the meeting at 8:57pm. 

Next Meeting Date: February 28th, 2017
